
September 3, 2024 
 
Honorable Traci Park 
Councilmember 11th District 
200 N. Spring St. 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 
 
RE: Executive Order N-1-24 
 
Dear Honorable Traci Park, 
 
The Neighborhood Council of Westchester / Playa respectfully asks for your help to remove the 
growing homeless encampments on Dockweiler State Beach, between Culver Blvd to Imperial 
Highway.  As a community, we are concerned the Governor’s Executive Order directing State 
agencies and Departments to address encampments on State property is being ignored here locally.  
 
In furtherance of this directive, we look forward to your prompt collaboration and assistance in 
providing resources to resolve encampments on State property, Dockweiler State Beach, between 
Culver Blvd to Imperial Highway located in your Council district, which pose a substantial risk to 
public health, safety, welfare and a general quality of life for all. 
 
We look forward to you and your staff working with Governor Gavin Newsom, his staff and 
Director Quintero, California Department of Parks and Recreation to coordinate such operations 
and ensure State efforts provide sustainable resolution to these areas of dire need. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
 
Paula Gerez, President 
Neighborhood Council of Westchester / Playa Del Rey 
 
cc:  Governor Gavin Newsom, 1021 O Street, Suite 9000, Sacramento, CA 95814 
      Director Quintero, California Department of Parks and Recreation, 1416 9th St., 
Sacramento, CA 95814, armando.quintero@parks.ca.gov 
 Star Parsamyan, Star.Parsamyan@lacity.org 

Kevin Brunke, kevin.brunke@lacity.org 
Juan Fregoso, juan.fregoso@lacity.org 
Trey Grogan, trey.grogan@lacity.org  

mailto:armando.quintero@parks.ca.gov
mailto:Star.Parsamyan@lacity.org
mailto:kevin.brunke@lacity.org
mailto:juan.fregoso@lacity.org
mailto:trey.grogan@lacity.org

